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Parramatters      
Parramatta High School Newsletter     

FAX MENTIS INCENDIUM GLORIAE 
“The torch of the mind lights the path of glory” 

Our vision is to provide a holistic 21st century education which develops resilient individuals who are active and informed 
citizens, empowered to think critically and creatively, within an environment that values diversity, equity and resilience. 

 

 
           

 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
 

Welcome back to our Parramatta families and a warm welcome to our 
new year 7 families.  
 
We are very pleased to be able to return to a school setting from the 
beginning of the year where lessons are delivered face-to-face, and we 
can all reconnect with each other. It is our aim for the school to remain 
operational through the implementation of several safety measures.  
 
I would like to thank our parents for the positive response in picking up 
the rapid antigen test kits. The school community has also been 
responsive in reporting positive cases and close contacts to the school, 
and we appreciate your support in ensuring your child self-isolates for 7 
days. 

 
The Department of Education amended its guidelines, and we were able to distribute the RAT 
kits directly to students in Years 7 - 12. Students who were absent on the days the kits were 
handed out can still get their RAT kits from the front office. 
 
A reminder of the Deputies in charge of specific stages for 2022: 
 
Stage 4 – Years 7 & 8     Ms H Kougelos  
Stage 5 – Years 9 & 10   Mrs Jones (T1-2) Mrs Johnstone (T3-4) 
Stage 6 – Years 11 & 12 Mr A Gokel 
 
PHS HSC Results for 2021 
 
• Top ATAR – 99.4  
• Positioned in top 500 schools at 168. 
 
Please read the feature article on the class of 2021 in our next newsletter. 
 
Thank you  
Domonique Splatt  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



ISSUE 1                                                                                                                                 TERM 1, 11TH FEBRUARY 2022  
 

                                                                  Respect, Responsibility & Honesty                                             Page | 2 
 
 

 

 
CALENDAR 2021 
 
TERM 1 
 
Week 4 
School Photos – February 17 
Swimming Carnival (competitors only) – February 18 
Year 8 Vaccination – February 18 
 
Week 5 
School Photo catch up day – February 24 
 

 
YEAR 7 ORIENTATION 

 
Welcome to all our new Year 7 students to Parramatta High School. The first day was an 
exciting and nervous day for all students but they quickly settled in. On the first two days of 
school, students participated in a range of activities including: PAT testing, school tours, ice 
breaker games and PBL lessons. Students quickly started developing friendships and building 
positive relationships with their teachers. I am delighted to be the Year 7 Year Advisor and look 
forward to supporting and guiding all students throughout their school journey at Parramatta 
High School.  
 
All Year 7 students are reminded to join all their Google Classroom classes and particularly the 
Year 7 Google Classroom (the code is ydjkcng). Important information will be posted on the 
classroom. There is also plenty of support at school if you need anything just ask!  
 
Ms Kassem                                                                                                                                              
Year 7 Year advisor 
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MUSIC 
 
Year 8 music at Parramatta High has started with arranging, 
composing and remixing on a Digital Audio Workstation 
called ‘BandLab’. Students have been enjoying incorporating 
technology into their music making and are aiming to use 
this to create and record original work later in the term on 
keyboard 

 
 

DANCE 
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SPORT 
 
ITS ALL HAPPENING THIS WEEK!  
 
• 14th February – Open Boys and Girls Basketball Trials at 

Merrylands Oval (3:15pm – 4:15pm)  
 
• 17th February – Open Boys and Girls Soccer Trials at Greystanes 

High School (3:15pm – 4:15pm) 
 
• 18th February Swimming carnival (COMPETITORS ONLY EVENT) 

at Merrylands Oval (9am-12pm) 
 

 

 
 

LIBRARY NEWS 
 
Welcome to 2022! To accommodate both bell times and cohorting restrictions, the library is now 
available for certain year groups during the following times: 
 

Library Year Group Times 2022 
 
 Monday  Tuesday  Wednesday  Thursday  Friday  
Before School  Year 12  Year 10  Year 11  Year 10  Year 9  
Recess  Year 7  Year 12  Year 9  Year 8  Year 7  
Lunch  Year 8  Year 11  Year 7  Year 9  Year 8  
 
 

VALENTINES DAY / LIBRARY LOVERS DAY 
Monday 14th February 

 
Fall in love with one of our library books focusing on the love genre. Come down to the library 
and borrow a book for your heart! 
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CAREERS 
 
 
Dear Parents/Guardians, 
 
I am hoping we are able to have a better year this year in terms of what we can do in careers - 
things are looking better so let us keep our fingers crossed. 
 
I sent an email last week to Year 10 parents explaining that we will continue with the work 
experience program. I will have a meeting with students on February 15th to give them 
information about the program and am hopeful they will tell you more about the process. A 
reminder that it is not mandatory, and students must find their own placements. If employers 
contact me for placements, I can advertise these to students. 
 
Years 10 and 12 should have the opportunity to attend the Western Sydney Careers Expo in 
June this year. A note will come out in the next week or two and payment will be required by 
April 1st as it is a long process to get all students registered. Only vaccinated students can 
attend the expo and proof must be shown at the venue on entry. I will have more information on 
the expo later in the term and will meet with Year 12 this week to let them know what I have 
planned for them.  
 
I also encourage Year 12 students to regularly visit the UAC website to get all up to date 
information throughout the year. The website can be accessed at www.uac.edu.au 
 
Students who wish to study Medicine and/or Dentistry need to enrol in the UCAT test as this is a 
pre-requisite for these courses. You can find more information at www.uac.edu.au 
 
Many students will be interested in early entry into university. I will always give out the 
information as it comes to hand and will keep students updated on all the university information 
I receive. I am starting to attend all the University Careers Advisers days this week and I look 
forward to getting some useful information for all Year 12 students. 
 
Normally at this time of year, I take Year 12 to Sydney University but we are unable to attend 
any excursions at this stage. However, if anything changes I will happily take students to learn 
more about the tertiary institutions they are interested in. It is so much better to visit a university 
campus in person. 
 
Students in Years 10, 11 and 12 will be sent newsletters each week from our careers websites, 
Study, Work, Grow and Job Jump - these are endless sources of information. I encourage you 
to have a look at these when your child receives them. 
 
Mrs M Ibrahim 
Careers Adviser 
 
 
 
 
 

 

http://www.uac.edu.au/
http://www.uac.edu.au/
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STUDENT ATTENDANCE 
 
Dear Parents/Caregivers, 
 
Have you moved recently? Have you changed your mobile phone number or email address? 
 
If the answer is yes, have you contacted the school to update your contact details? 
 
It is important that we have the correct details in our system so we can contact you if your child 
is sick, absent, truanting or late to school.  
 
If you have moved or changed phone numbers, please contact Parramatta High School on: 
 
Telephone: 02 9635 8644 
Email: parramatta-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
 

 

EMAILING THE SCHOOL 
 
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
If you email the school, it is important that you include the full name of your child or children and 
the year they are in. This will allow us to forward the email to the appropriate staff member or to 
contact you directly. 

 

EARLY LEAVERS 
 
It is important for students to remain at school. If there is a reason why a student must leave 
early, please have a written note explaining the reason and the time the student needs to leave. 
This note must be taken to a Deputy Principal to sign before roll call. 

 
For further information you can visit the following site: 
http://www.rsc.nsw.edu.au/resources/DepEdNSW-Attendance.pdf 

 

 

 

mailto:parramatta-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au
http://www.rsc.nsw.edu.au/resources/DepEdNSW-Attendance.pdf
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COMMUNITY NEWS 

 

 
 

 


